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1. Background 

Yanco Substation is located at Yanco in the Riverina.  The substation is connected to the 132kV network through 

lines to Wagga, Darlington Point, Griffith and Uranquinty and supplies the surrounding area through five 33kV 

connections. 

2. Need/opportunity 

The 33 kV bus at Yanco Substation does not meet TransGrid Design Safety Clearances and does not meet 

clearances required under AS2067 at 33kV busbar earthing stirrups. 

Details are included in the supporting document “FW Yanco SS – Additional Survey Data” that shows clearances of 

2.82 m to 2.84 m. Earth stirrups are located on the busbar and these reduce clearances by a further 70 mm to 

approximately 2.77 m (refer to Figure 1). TransGrid’s safety clearance requirement is 2.9 m. 

 

Figure 1 - Yanco 33kV Busbar Clearance Survey 

 

The required clearance for a Lightning Impulse Withstand Voltage of 170kV under AS 2067 is 2.79m.  At the 

earthing stirrups, this clearance is also infringed on the 33kV busbar at Yanco. AS 2067 is an industry-accepted 

standard and is referenced by a NSW code of practice.  

The low busbar clearance at Yanco increases the risk that an error in judgement will be made resulting in a 

flashover that could cause serious injury or death. In the present situation, the clearances do not meet industry-

accepted standards at the earth stirrups (AS 2067). TransGrid is required under Work Health and Safety (WHS) 

regulations to consider safety in design, and therefore must meet these minimum design requirements. This would 

result in TransGrid being held liable under WHS regulations if such an event were to occur. 

There is a history of bird strike on the 33kV busbar at Yanco and there may be opportunity to reduce this with some 

options available to address the low clearance. 

The 33kV bus has an associated risk cost of $15k per annum. This need should be addressed by 2020. 
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3. Related needs/opportunities 

NIL. 

4. Recommendation 

It is recommended that options be considered to address the identified need/opportunity. 
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Attachment 1 - Risk costs summary 

Summary of results is attached below. Refer to supporting document in PDGS for full risk assessment. 

 


